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by Hermione Granger

The newest Harry Potter-themed book in the 
KMMS Library is #9 in the Harry Potter Film 
Vault Series: Goblins, House Elves and Dark 
Creatures.

In this fascinating book you can discover the 
filmmaking secrets of goblins, hardworking 
house-elves, Dementors, and more!

The Harry Potter films are packed with crea-
tures both enchanting and fearsome. With de-
tailed profiles of each, that include concept art 
and behind-the-scenes photography, this book 
gives Harry Potter fans an in-depth look at 
Dark creatures, such as the Basilisk, as well as 
house-elves and other working creatures.Put 
together from the Warner Bros. archive, each 
volume in the Film Vault series gives fans cool 
insights about bringing the Wizarding World 
to the big screen.
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by: Prof. M.D. Zahn

In December of 2019, just before the Coronavirus really took hold, my family and I crossed a major milestone 
off of our bucket-list by visiting The Wizarding World of Harry Potter at the Universal theme parks in Orlan-
do, Florida. I’ve shared a few photographs I took on this page and the next for you to get an idea of what it 
looks like. Even though you don’t see any people in the pictures, don’t be fooled - it was packed - you couldn’t 
do anything without waiting in line! We took the Hogwarts Express to both parks (Diagon Alley and Hogsmead) and 
went on every ride at least once. We also had Butterbeers and lunch at The Three Broomsticks, had our wands selected 
at Ollivanders, and ate Chocolate Frogs at Honeydukes. The best part of the adventure was Hagrid’s Magical Creatures 
Motorbike Adventure ride, as it was easily the best ride any of us had ever been on in our lives. The worst part was also 
Hagrid’s Magical Creatures Motorbike Adventure, as we had to wait in line for four hours to get on! Seems crazy now 
to think we waited that long, but it was SO worth it! We hope to go back someday once the Corona is over!



from the desk of
A L B U S  D U M B L E D O R E

(Chief Warlock of the Wizengamot, Supreme Mugwamp of the International Confederation of Wizards, Order of Merlin, First Class)

Stay tuned for next month’s newsletter coming by Owl Post to KMMS, where we’ll chat about 
what’s new in the world of Harry Potter, have a discussion on the stage play Harry Potter and the 
Cursed Child, and find out from our Hogwarts Librarians about magical new additions to the Kas-
son-Mantorville Middle School Media Center!

Until then, I’ll  leave you with a quote from Harry’s best friend - no, not Hermione, although it 
sounds like something she’d say!

“When in doubt, go to the library!”
-Ron Weasley


